DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday October 26, 2017-12:00pm - Wildwood Hills Ranch
Present: Doug Shull, Linda Colby, Darin Thompson, Phil Clifton, Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator), Sarah Hohanshelt (CPPC Coordinator). 

Absent: Steve McCombs, Kim Garrison, 
Guest: Ben, Kaitlin and Matt Moecki from Wildwood Hills Ranch
Introductions/Call Meeting to order:  Each person introduced themselves to the group. Call to order by Doug.  
Approval of Agenda: Darin “move to approve agenda” Linda Second. Motion Carried 4-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Darin “move to approve the 8-24-17 DCAT Governance Board Meeting Minutes and the 9-25-17 Phone Board Minutes” Linda Second. Motion Carried 4-0. 
New Business: 

1. Discussion/Vote DHS Transfer of Funds Letter of FY 17 Child Welfare Dollars for $25,000. Can be used for FY 18 and/or 19
Darin let the group know that budgets will continue to be tight and this will assist in the Indianola DCAT Cluster with funding shortfalls over the next two years for core programs. Linda “move to approve the $25,000 Transfer Letter as written for use in FY 18 and/or 19”. Phil second. Motion carried 4-0. 

2. Discussion/Vote DCAT Board Member Attendance

Short discussion was held about inability of Steve McCombs, Board of Supervisor Representative from Marion County, to attend in person, attend Phone Board meetings or reply to emails since he was placed on the Board last spring. Question was asked how bi-laws about attendance are written and if the four members required for quorum can be changed. Joe informed the group that the bi-laws clearly state that the DCAT Governance Board can set any number for a quorum and it currently stands at four of six voting members. The group agreed that a new number needs to be set at this time as the Board is only operating with five regular voting members who can attend meetings in person or on the phone. Darin said that it might be possible to challenge us on this vote but he was interested in the new number being set at three, until a new member is found from the Marion County Board of Supervisors who has the time to attend meetings, and then it could be place back to four. Darin also asked Joe if he could put together a written letter sent by mail to ask for a replacement member from the Marion County Board of Supervisors.  Joe said as soon as current contracts actions were finished and approved the letter would be written. Doug stated he could also assist Joe with the letter. Darin “move to adjust the bi-laws quorum for Indianola DCAT Cluster Governance Board Meetings to three” Phil Second. Motion Passed 4-0. 

3. Discussion/Set Date for DCAT Governance Review of Mini Grants (must be after November 16, 2017)

After short discussion Linda moved “to set date for Board Review/Award of Mini Grants as 1:30pm November 21, 2017. Phil Second. Motion carried 4-0.
4. Lunch

A thank you lunch to the Staff and Board of the Indianola DCAT Cluster was served.
5. Wildwood Hills Ranch Updates 

Staff from Wildwood Hills ate with the Board and gave updates on the last year of progress in their programs and specifically the expansion of their ability to work with whole families with their new “condo/apartment complex” that is being developed. Also, the family program and examples from it were talked though as the program entered its third year. Staff thanked the Indianola DCAT Board for their support throughout the years. After the meeting was over the Board and guest received a tour from Matt Moecki of newly furnished apartments on the lake and saw the building of the new ones
Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

The next Board meeting will take place at 1:30pm November 21, 2017. Doug entertained a motion to adjourn. Phil moved. Linda second. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 1:17 pm. 
